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September 27, 2013

Dear Fellow Members,

It has been a month since the vote on the proposed establishment of a second Village District, which was initiated by a petition to th:
Town of Grantham by Phil Schaefer. The proposed separate sewer district was soundly defeated at the August 21st meeting by a
margin of three to one. Not surprisingly, the proponents of that effort have been silent about this outcome, but | thought you should t
aware of the other events that have transpired and continue to delay our efforts to move forward.

Some people hoped the interveners before the NH Public Utilities Commission (PUC) opposing the transfer of the Sewer Company -
the existing Village District would reconsider their opposition in light of their overwhelming defeat on August 17th. Unfortunately, that
did not happen. NEITHER ROBERT LOGAN'S INTERVENOR FILING NOR GERALDINE LOGAN'S FILING HAD ANYTHING TO L
WITH THE VOTE ON AUGUST 17.

Bob and Gerri Logan, who are not sewer users, both intervened, trying to derail the proposed sale, apparently with the goal of keepi
the Sewer Company under PUC control. Phil Schaefer and Jim Van Dolah are not individual interveners but claim to be representing
the Sewer Users Coalition. They informed the PUC that the Coalition is the group of people who signed the petition circulated by

Schaefer which led to the August 17th meeting. That list of people can be viewed on the PUC website at List of Members. Schaefer
and Van Dolah recently filed an additional document with the PUC which also includes the Coalition names. Please see Authorizatic

to Represent.

The Coalition was originally represented by legal counsel, but following the August 17th defeat, their attorney filed a motion to
withdraw. According to Mr. Schaefer that was because the "group could no longer afford counsel." Mr. Schaefer now claims to be th.
Agent for the group. They are now proceeding without counsel because they do not wish to spend their own money, but they
apparently have no compunction about spending the funds of the Eastman Community Association, the Sewer Company and the
Village District of Eastman. The legal costs for those three organizations will eventually be paid by all of us.

The calendar originally set by the PUC now anticipates a final hearing in mid March 2014, but that could be further delayed. Initially *
declined to respond to the Coalition interrogatories because of their lack of relevance and specificity to the issues at hand and becat
we were uncertain as to the legal status of the Coalition given the outcome of the August 21st meeting. However at the urging of the
PUC staff, we are now preparing our answers for submission, and they will be available shortly on the aforementioned website.

Itis difficult to speculate on the legal costs which are being incurred by the VDE, ECA and the ESC on these matters but it will certai
be many thousands of dollars. In addition, countless hours of time will be spent by all three parties. At the September Council meetir
in response to a request, Ken Ryder agreed to keep a record of these costs, as well as the projects that are being delayed by this le
process, and to report to the Community on a quarterly basis. In the meantime the ESC will continue to manage operations of the
sewer system and to keep the VDE informed. Clearly, all capital improvements except emergency repairs will have to be put on holc
until the PUC rules on the transfer of the ESC to the VDE.

My understanding of the democratic process was that the majority prevails. Despite three separate votes, the opposition continues t
force us to spend precious financial resources which could be used for many productive purposes. We will keep you apprised of
developments as they occur.

| would also like to thank those Community members who participated in the multiple meetings held during the past eight months an

took the time to understand and vote on this important issue. Remember, the goal from the start was to move the ESC out from und:
the PUC in order to be able to proceed with the needed upgrades and repairs to the system in a timely and least costly manner.

Sincerely yours,
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“...now you know the rest of the siory”

April 18, 2013

Members of the Council and Special Placy Chairs,

Privr to the April Coundil meeting, many of yau receivad 3 lelter purperting to be sn “April Fools Joke”
supposediy signed by me. Like many viritings of Lhis nature the Athoi{s} use bits and pleces of factual
Information mixed with incerrect dala 1o create a skewed version of histary or to reach eonclusions that
are unsupporled when you ¥, know the rost of the stery™ 1 do not think that dacument should go
urichallenged. 1 apologize in advance for the langth and detail provided Resein, However, T is Lhe best
vy 1w indicabe Lhe lengths 1o which sume people will £0 with intellcceual dishonesty and the way they
change the facts to suil lheir awnends, ¢y g perfect cxample of how a kernel of tnsth can Lturm into a
bowl of “poopcom.”

Although together we have made considerabie progress at Eastiman in recent years there continues to
be a smali group of dissenters who have opposed Virtually every intiative lu unprove aur Community.
Imagine whal Custman would be ik loday without the invesiment in roads, the goif irrigation and
drainage systems, the construction of South Cove, changes ta the Declaration Lo ensure our linancial
heatth, the universal umenity program or Lhe inslitution of the imcmberskip fee.

People frave every rizht to dissent in this mauntny, 1075 one of our most Geasured privileges, We are also
bombarded nearly every day by the complete dysfunction of our luderal government and many state and
Iocal municipalities. Cveryone wants to he surp thal they get the rizhts to which they fee| they are
entitled but very few saem to be concerned shout tha respunsibilities they have as citizens. This is no
dilferent at Eastman. Qur gwners not only e righls but thay Aave woncurrent respensibllities.

There are several ways ta respond tn the Lypes of ircesponsible meterial contained in the anonymous
leller snd many postings that appuar on the fistsery, {am often aduised to *lelil go” orto “ipnere it
Some say that by responding we are enly adding credibility 1o the contirued yse of misintormation or
Lwisted facts designod 10 mislead. Thers aco somme reda0ns to pursie this course but it also pravides
opportunity lor further mischicf by the perpetmtors. Tha la nger you keep throwing *paoprom® at the
wall the more Iikely it is to stick. Others have uvrged that we g0 on the offensive and communicate more
aclively with our membership, Frankly, we have so mary wWays to piovide infarmation to our members
that it is arguable we have vverloaded mast penple senvey, Then there is the oft made point that you
Can never win one of thesa arguments. The csco phory ot who saicd whet le whom and when and at
which meeting many inonths aga leads to a depressing spiral which puts most prople to sleep and/ar
turns them off to the enlire process entiraly,

PO Box 53, Craniham, NITG3733-0053  [RU3) 803-2230 T (603} 863-388%
Webnsile: www.rastmannh.cum  Einails agmin?castmannh.org
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It should be ehvious that i did aot verite the "April Fools™ letter bul | have heard some have been
confused by the context. The so called “tacts” are typical of the way these letters are consteucted. Find 2
statement or number that appears in a letler, reporl o other document, and then surround it with
innuendo or misstatement{s} wrapped in a cacoon of venom. Finally, make sure that at all costs the
writer(s) isfare anormymous, We believe so strongly in whal we say that we don't want our names
associated with it under any circumstances. The gratuitous meation of Mario Savio in Lhe ketteris
laughable. One of his beliets was in the importance of confrontation and he was the poster ¢hild for his'
willingness to stand up and be caunted in public.

Imagine what kind of o message this scnes to our members and prospertive volunteers. Why would
anyone want to serve in 3 governands or committee position in a community where character
assassination was a way of [ife?

S0, here are Lhe principal charges and ".._.the rest of the stery.”
Quate from the anonvmous lettar, "Ar that [lune 2010( F&B meeting, Committee members completed an
extensive review of the aolf course’s finuncol slutements from the prior four yeors and arrived ot o

unwelcome conciusion {semsans ‘06, 07,'08, and’ (03], Jt was determined that, on an inflation-odjusted
bosts, course revenue wos down S0% from its high with 00 sign of the trend improving.”

ract: Golf revenues during that prriod 106 Lo 05} were actually up by 7.8% as the following chart
demonsiiotes.

i | B

; Season Revenue {5000}

} . S :

: 2006 5786

' 2007 5783 |
! 2008 i $809

| - 4
|

! 2009 5847

Tn he completely candid, golf muembuiships were down cansiderably but the underlying premise for the
quotes in thao letter was revenue.

Quate trom the anonymous letter, &8 Commnitee members then held o unonirnous vote of NO
CONFIDENCE it the Lushman Golf Cammmittee’s four yeur ¢fforl to reverse foliing reventies”

Fact: This meeting was held alrost three years ago. Anyone who suggests he or she remembers
precisely what was discussed is not being hanest. It 1s possidle that dissatisfaction may have been felt
with the result at certain golf initiatives, bul | do ot recall any vote of no confidence nor doas the record
document any such discussion or vate.
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Quote from the anonymous lelter, “The F&RB Commiltee voted jJune 14, 2010] to recommend that the
£CA Boord hire an culsitle consultont Lo anciyee course revenue and provide recommendotions on ways
to increase income.”

Fact: This is not even a correct quote from the F&B minutes nsed by the author(s) of that letter. The
minutes arctually state that the committee recommends that the Board “should consider” hiring an
outside consultant. The fetter goes on to state that as Chair of the committee at the time [ buried the
recommendation and neglected ny fiduclary responsibility. This 7s absurd and no viable reason is given
as to why | would do this. What did happen is that | met with Board President, Bob Peterson, Treasurer,
Frank Lasher, Council Chalr, Garth Rand and General Manager, Ken Ryder o discuss the best way to
praceed. Remember that Mr. tasher and Mr, Ryder had also been at the meeting where this issue was
discussed. An alternate recommendation surfacad at that time and was conside red.

Shorthy thereafter a decision was reached Lo form Golf Lask Force 1 and to formulate a charge far the
group. 1wasasked to cuntact Bob Friday, former Boord President, Gaotf Committee Chair and Chair of
Golf Task Force i to see if he wauld be villing to lead the aew group. Bob accepted the challenga and
began secking task force membership ta include non-geifers. Within a very short time the news Golf Task
torce membership was fuimed and announced at Lhe August meetings of the Golf, Minance & Budget
Committees, and the Baard.

Golf Task Foree il worked tirelessly for several months and preduced a preliminary report which was
presented to the Board, Coundil Fxecutive, Finance & Rudgel and Golf Committees in a joint workshop in
Octoben The report was endorsed by the graugs concerned and appioval was recommended ta the
Board. The final repart was presented to and endorsed by the Board ata special meeting on October 19
2010.

We all knowr that Eastman is not an island unto itself that can be isolated from nadional trends and
events. The golf induslry bas been struggling for the: past tan years and is beginning Lo show some
madest signs of improvement. this vear we made somie significant changas ta sur model which Is
showing positive signs. As of this writing, galf memberships have cxcecded budget by S40,0C0.

"o NOW yOU know the rest of the slury

Quote from the anonymous latter, “...! [Meynard Goldman] relleved Golf Members of the 563,210 debt
that remained on the course lroigetion syste, in favor of pussing thot cost on to the entire Egstman
Cormmunrity.”

Fact: It shoutd be obvious that no one person has the power to unilslerally make any such decision.
the action to close the imgatlon fund vids recormmended by a dezen members of Golf Task Force 1l and
endorsed by seven members at the Finance & Budgat Committee and was the unanimous action {nine
members) of the Board of Directors. Twenty-eight (28) people participated in these discussions.
Neither our annual assessments nor the Asscciation's consolidated balance sheat were affected by the
action to close the Irrigation System MNind.

The Fund was established in 1999 as part of the package ta punchase the tastman Sewer Company, lake
wazer rights, the dam and the goif irrigation system fram the CEC, develaper of Eastman. The irrigation
system was in dire nced of replecerment, but at that time it was not awned by LCA. the developer had no
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incentive to replace it since they no longer received revenue lrom the golf course. However, the only
way the developar would sell the imrigation system was for ECA to acquire the sewer system as part of
Whe package.

At the June 1999 meeting, the ECA Board approved a motion to support the so-called 3-2-1 plan,
whereby all homeawners would pay a special assessment of 110 per year for eight years; golfl
membership fees vwould be inereascd by 5100 for single members and $200 for a couple for the same
period. Latowners would pay a special assessoment of 530 paryear. The praject funding proposal was
based on estimates for acguisition of Lhe Sewer Company assels, annual operating cusls for the Sewer
Company, expected revenue from golf foes and the Sewer operation, and anticipated costs for
replacement of the golf inrigation system, That ol2n vas aparaved by the Council at the Seplember 4,
1999 Council meeting.

At the end of the eight years (2N08) the irrigation system rund still swed the Capital fund $§114,535, That
deficit was due 10 several faclors, not just o recuction in golf momberships. Related faclors included the
lass of astessable properties caused by the lot retirement/annesation program; fewer home starts than
anticipated; smaller income from the sevear fund than anticipated; reduction of golf memberships used
as the hasis for the 1599 funding model and overall preject cost vverruns in excess ol $75,000. In other
words, the entire projact cost more than anticipated dua to a combination of all of the above factors.

The Committees recommending this rausse of action falt that the 8 year payback period had already
been exceeded and that it was unfair to those who would continue to be required to pay beyond the
time frame originally anticipated, 1tis a fact that the irrigation system fund was closed with a balance
of $63,210 owed 1o the Capitol Fund o repay an inlernal 'ean. Sut that write off wasn’t simply a
forgiveness for golfers, it was a recogrition that the anticipated revenues and expenses for the entire
project from all suurces had not mat estimates.

“...now yoL know the rest of the sten”

The final fabrication in the “April Fools™ letier ielates to The Center und the work by The Center
tvaluation Task Force. As Council merbers and Special Slace Chairs you know far a fact that no
decisions have been made o any future prosect ot The Ceater. The onclusions reach by the author(s) is
pure ficlion and another attempt to misrapresa=t tha facts.

The Center bvaluation Task Feroe has been brieling Spedial Place Chairs and the Coundl since they hegan
Lheir work tast fall. A full article about the Task Farce and their work was nublished in the February 2013
edition ot Happenings which provided Lhe enbire Community wilh background information and outlined
the work of the Task Furce. 1t s veeil known chat much of Lbe infrastructure at The Center is coming to
the end of its service life. There will need to be improvements and Lhe reof will need to he replaced as
we make the facility more energy efticient.  This is not news; 2 renovation projoct for The Center has
been in the Long Range Plon for suveral yuars.

The wark ot the Task Forre and the primany pumpose of the current evaluation is to ensure that it we do
undertake a project al The Conter, itwill be properly planned end serve our needs far the future. The
Task Force has sent recently s2nt an iryitation for 3 Council Warkshop to be held at The Center on April
28" at 2pm. | encourage you Lo atlend so yau can halp inform the Community as we proceed.
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I'm sure we can identify muany other examples of intellectval dishanasty we have read or heard during
the last several months. Wa do have a choice. We ¢2n cantinug ta spend conntless hours and your
assessment dollars responding to this small group of owners who have never supported any proposal by
Easlman governance or we can do our best to stay informed and encourage others to do so. Periodic
viewing of the web site, opening and reading Highlights and Happenings and other materials mailed to
you should be helplul. 1a addition, as Sperial Place Chairs, t urge you to allend the quarterly meetings
with the Council Chair and pramote aclive engagement within your Special Place,

I thank Lhose ot you who have had the fortitude to stay with nte through this lengthy response. Fam sure
you are avarg that we have recently complited 3 lengthy community wide strategic planning process
which we: hupe will take us wellinto the future. And T am pleased to repart that in the last 24 hours the
ice has completely melted from the lake and the loovis have once apuin magically reappeared,

Despite all ot the lurmeil, hope dues spring etarnal.
Yuérs for Eastmnan

Noond QM —

‘«uvna Goldman, Pre<ident
FastmarkCommunity Association
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Why a “NO” Vote on August 17 is the Right Vote

This Saturday, August 17, eligible voters will be asked to vote on whether to approve the creation of a
separate district for sewer, as requested by Phil Schaefer in his petition to Grantham. As Eastman owners
prepare to once again decide a critical issue for the community, please consider the following important

points -

Why Have the Proponents for the New Sewer District

Refused a prime opportunity to explain their positions and plans by not attending the July 24
Jorum? Instead, they chose to schedule a competing event.

Failed to explain how they plan to acquire the sewer assets, how much they would be willing to
pay, and how those funds will be raised?

Failed to explain how creating a separate district is as cost effective as having the VDE acquire
the sewer system, when duplicate costs for annual meetings, audit fees, insurance and other
services will have to be incurred?

In the past stated it would cost “almost $1,000 a year, just to flush” if the VDE controls the
sewer service? This is an exaggeration of more than 50% of the proposed future costs.

Indicated the VDE was ready to provide administrative support to a new district, when no such
commitment has been made?

Argued that upgrading the aeration system may solve the compliance issue, when expert
engineers have said definitively that it will not?

It Is Important to Remember

The VDE has the experienced staff and infrastructure to seamlessly assume control of the
sewer system, along with a long record of service to Eastman. We entrust our water supply
to the VDE; we can trust them to manage our sewer system as well

The ECA and ESC Boards, the majority of VDE Commissioners, and the majority of VDE
voters have determined the VDE is the best future for our sewer system

ECA is contractually obligated to transfer the assets and liabilities of the sewer company to
the VDE, pending PUC approval

Do You Know
> That a defeat.of the-proposed district on August-17-will likely-not end-this-debate? Petitions

have already been filed with the NH Public Utilities Commission by Bob and Geri Logan
and the Sewer Users Coalition (led by Phil Schaefer). The Logans intend to oppose the
VDE option regardless of the outcome of Saturday’s vote! Incredibly, the PUC staff has
indicated the back and forth could last until at least March 2014. This protracted process
will require the UNNECESSARY expenditure of hundreds of hours of staff and volunteer
time. Based on the proposed PUC schedule, our legal counsel has provided an estimate of
$10,000 to $20,000 in additional fees to complete this process — an UNNECESSARY waste
of valuable community resources.

It is for these reasons that a “NO” vote on August 17 is the right vote. Please
support your community, send a loud and clear message, and oppose the
establishment of a new separate sewer district. Thank you.





